SWCNA Meeting Minutes, 5/13/2010
The meeting was called to order by Richard Ball, Chairman, at 7:10 p.m.

Members Present: Richard and Florence Ball, Joe Freeman, Shelley Kadwell, Margaret Birkmeier, Bob Cornelius, Robert Bitter, and Jackie Jones.

We do not have a quorum this evening. 10 members need to be present to have quorum, but only 7 are here this evening. Therefore, we are unable to do elections.

The SWCNA formed the summer of 2008, partially due to 13th Avenue being redone, and the water tank.

The minutes from the last meeting, July 7, 2009, were read by Shelley Kadwell, Secretary. No corrections or modifications, but minutes could not be approved due to lack of quorum.

Old Business:
Discussed the paint color on the water tank. It was not able to be changed due to the permanent aspect of the material (graffiti protection).

Regarding the green arrow request on SW 13th and Ivy, Florence Ball wrote to the Senior Traffic Engineer for Clackamas County in August of last year, and November of last year as well. He said something would be done in the Spring. He said he had investigated the situation, and that they completed their investigation. They researched traffic and accident history and felt it was not warranted based on this history. It was investigated by an intern on November 19 for a two hour period from 7-9 a.m. The longest backup of cars was 300 feet. The busiest time was from 7-8:00 a.m. Northbound trucks and buses numbered 7, and Southbound was 2. There were only two crashes, between 2006 and 2008. One was a turning movement, and one was a rear-end crash. Richard and Florence Ball went and observed the traffic from N-S and E-W. Their numbers were quite a bit larger. They found the busiest time was early from 7-7:45. It is something to keep looking at through the transportation plan (finalized in June).

Water tank facility, Richard got a hold of Sue Arthur, she put together a packet (see Richard Ball for a copy, he has extras) to show the summary of the project. We discussed the landscaping.

New Business:
Danger on N. side of SW 13th backing out onto 13th. Early mornings and afternoons are hard. People driving and walking need to be aware.

City Council Member Robert Bitter is the liaison for our area. Each neighborhood association has a Council liaison. He and Richard Ball served on the committee for the police chief election. He is the local voice representing the City. He is running for mayor of Canby, so after his term ends he will not be our liaison.

Any issues for Kari Inness, Canbys Code Enforcement Officer? The ditch on SW 13th (past S. Fir) was growing up with 3 ft weeds. She was good about taking care of that. Also on 6th and Fir there were hedges that were overgrown, she got that taken care of as well. A tree was in the way on Fir and 13th, resident altered the tree to make it better for people to see around. No graffiti has been reported. No violations noticed. Cedar Ridge had some graffiti by the high school. Pacific Medical Group had graffiti as well and got it cleaned up.

Canby Transportation System plan handout distributed (Richard Ball has extra copies of this if you need). One of the items on the agenda (sidewalks needed alongside of S. Ivy between 99E and S 13th) was addressed in this report. It is a high priority. The City is responsible for installing the sidewalks according to the Countys standards. The City will be applying for grants to finance the work.

There is a meeting Thursday, May 27 at the Canby Adult Center at 6:30 p.m. for a Public Open House to preview Canbys Draft Transportation System Plan Update (to support our communitys transportation needs over the next 20 years, including bicycles and pedestrian needs).

Canbys low-impact Development Code Project handout (Richard Ball has extras of this as well), shows green spaces, storm drainage options. This work is being funded by a grant.

SWCNA Community Potluck Picnic at the LDS Church lawn on Sunday, September 12, 2010 around 2 p.m. We had 12 last year and it turned out nice. In the future we could also have a board game night, and maybe an entry in the General Canby Day Parade.

Q and A: Any response to emails being sent out? There have been a few in the past but not too much.

Member Bob Cornelius is a member of Canby Utility Board. City liaison Robert Bitter is open for any questions.

The next meeting will be Sunday, September 12 at the Mormon Church grassy area for a potluck and elections. Richard Ball will send an email reminder.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:07 p.m.

Shelley Kadwell, Secretary
Southwest Canby Neighborhood Assn.

